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Francis Scott Key Post No. 11  

Official Bulletin Vol. XXXIX No.8 

 FEBRUARY — 2022 

COMMANDER’S ROLL CALL   

Masks required even if you have been vaccinated 

Francis Scott Key Post ммΩs success depends entirely on active membership, participation and volunteerism. 

Greetings to all Post members.  I hope that this month's message finds you and your family 

members doing well.  While the last quarter of last year had highlights reminiscent of how the 

Post can thrive when everyone is doing their part, the start of the new year has presented some 

setbacks.  The latest COVID variant has caused an increase in people testing positive and be-

coming ill.  I am certain that everyone has had it with all things COVID.  However, this is not 

the time to become complacent.  If it means taking a step back to exercise safety measures that we have had 

plenty of practice with, then so be it.  If safety mandates are put in place to protect our community, let's do 

it.  Wear protective face coverings, wash your hands frequently and social distance whenever possible.  Doing 

your part keeps us all safe. 

Now that all things COVID related and staying safe are covered, let us look at some upcoming events.  Febru-

ary begins with the LUCKY 3 daily drawing with 56 opportunities to win throughout the month.  Tickets are 

available at the bar for $10 until February 6th.  More information can be found on page 7.  If your ticket num-

ber matches the winning number on the final day, the winner receives $500.  Super Bowl Sunday (February 

13) at the Post should be a fun evening.  Auxiliary President Deb Cline is doing several football pools as a 

fundraiser.  Buy a square or two to support the Auxiliary.  February 14th is Valentine's Day, bring a date, 

have an adult beverage, and enjoy the atmosphere.  February 21 is Presidents Day and a federal holiday.  

For children and youth, this year's Post Oratorical competition was held in January and our winner will com-

pete at the district level on February 19, 2022, at 1pm at Woodsboro Post 282.  Come out and support our 

winner.  Listening to these high schoolers prepared orations can be inspiring. Scholarship applications are 

available in the lounge for qualified child, grandchild, or self.  Pickup and fill out the three scholarship appli-

cations available. Each application must be turned in by April 15th to be eligible for judging.  Please support 

the children's educational program.   

As you all know, events and programs require support.  Support primarily comes from our members volun-

teering to make it happen, each and every day.  Yes, this is where I solicit. Is your membership paid up to 

date?  If not, why not?  If you need assistance with paying your annual membership fees, stop into the Post 

and see the admin staff, we may be able to assist.  Once the membership question is answered and resolved, 

we really could use an increase in the number of members willing to volunteer and help plan, prepare, and 

support events and highlights throughout the year.  If you are willing, as little as an hour a week makes a big 

difference.  The giving of your time is much appreciated and provides the Post with an increased pool of vol-

unteers.  More volunteers, more fresh ideas, less strain on those already going above and beyond. 

Thank you to all Legionnaires, Sons of the American Legion, Auxiliary Members and Rider members for 

your continued efforts in providing a climate that is safe and enjoyable.  It is important for all of us to do our 

part.  Wear a mask, wash your hands frequently and social distance to your individual comfort level.  Be 

Well, Healthy and Stay Safe.  One Band, One Sound. 
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  AMERICAN  LEGION       

                   FRANCIS SCOTT KEY POST 11 

           Elected Officersñ2021-2022 

OFFICERS 

Executive Committee 

PC Keith Clevenger, PC Mike Harbaugh, Curt Harper, 
Tom R. Pryor, Oscar Shankle, George Smith III,  

PC Matt Staden 
 

 Operations Committee 
   Oscar Shankle (Chairman*), Wayne Crum, PC Bill 

Lach, David Quin, Matthew Moy,  PC David Swiderski, 
Patricia Swiderski,  Wayne Fox (SAL),  

Maggie Stinson (AUX). 
                           ________________________________                     

*Indicates member of the Executive Committee. 
@ Indicates member of the Operations Committee 
 

Copies of the Post Constitution and By-Laws are  
available to Legion Members from the Post Adjutant. 
 

 Debbie Cline ΧΧΦΦΦΦΧΧΧΦ  Auxiliary President 
 Jeffrey SeilerΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦΦ  S.A.L. Commander 
 Tim Smith ΧΦΦΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΦΦΧ ALR Director 
                      ___________________ 
 

Newsletter Staff: Jami Clevenger,  Patricia Swiderski 
Webmaster: Michael Duears 
Bus: 301-662-9345  -  301-662-6941  
Fax:  301-662-8664 
 

Banquet Manager: 301-662-8042 

This Official Bulletin is published for and about  
members of the American Legion 
Francis Scott Key Post No. 11 
1450 Taney Avenue 
Frederick, MD 21702 
 

Comments may be forwarded to our e-mail:  
FSKPost11@comcast.net 

Web Site:  FSKPost11.org 

Facebook Page : 
Francis Scott Key Post 11 American Legion 

Willie Jenkins Commander @* 

Otis Smith 1st Vice Commander @* 

Kimberly Davis 2nd Vice Commander @* 

Charles Davis  3rd Vice Commander @* 

Joe Rizzo, PC Adjutant @* 

Wayne Kaikko, PC   Finance Officer @* 

Steve Garrahy Sgt. At  Arms * 

Don Blakey Chaplain * 

Sheldon Shealer Historian * 

Otis Smith  Service Officer * 

William Lach, PC  Judge Advocate * 

FSK Post 11 Temporary Business Hours 

 

Monday - Thursday 11:00 am - 10:00 pm* 

Friday 11:00 am - Midnight* 

Saturday 2:00 pm - 10:00 pm* 

 Sunday 12:00 pm - 8:00 pm* 

 *If no customers in lounge, bar manager may close early.  
 

Lunch served Monday - Friday 11 am ï 2 pm 
 

Monday night pizza 5 pm - 7 pm (except on SAL 

Steak Night) 
 

Tuesday Night Lite Fare 5 pm - 7 pm 
 

Lite Fare: Wednesday ï Friday 2 pm  ï 4 pm 
 

Dinner served:  

Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday 4 pm  ï 7 pm 

     Friday 4 pm - 9 pm      

FSK Post 11 is proud of our heritage and honored to  

have the following individuals as members: 
 

Past Department Commanders 

D. John Markey, 1923 - 1924 

Charles S. Houck Jr, PC 1935-1936 

David Winpigler, PC, 2003-2004 
 

Past Department Auxiliary Presidents 

1st Dept. President, Frances H. Birely, 1922-1923  

Susie I Ramsburg, 1928-1929 

Cornelia Rodock, 1940-1941 

Bonnie Lamson, PP, 2006-2007 

Patti Lach, PP, 2010-2011 
 

Past Detachment. S.A.L  Commander 

Jeffrey Seiler, PC, 2015-2016 

Need help filing a VA Claim? 
The Post Service Officer, Otis Smith, is available by 
appointment only. We work with Veterans, spouses 
or family members of a veteran to file a claim with 
the VA.  Appointments may be made by calling Otis 
at 301-662-9345 extension 109. 

mailto:FSKPost11@comcast.net
http://www.FSKPost11.org
https:/www.facebook.com/FrancisScottKeyPost11AmericanLegion
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membership 
by: Otis Smith 

1st Vice Commander 
 

American Legion Post #11 welcomes the following 
new members: 

Dues structure: 

NEW MEMBERS—мST YEAR ΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦ ϷнрΦлл 
ACTIVE DUTY 1ST YEARΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ  FREE 
RENEWALS 2ND YEAR & BEYONDΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧϷорΦлл  

  

You may pay your dues online (preferred method) - 

(http://www.legion.org/renew), by mail, or by stop-

ping by the Membership Office.  Please make check 

payable to ñFSK Post 11ò. 
 

Thanks to all who have brought members on board  

or have renewed already. 
 

Goal: 1533 Renewed for 2022 - 1324 (86.37%) as of  

January 7, 2021.  Includes the Paid-Up-For-Life.  
 

Please contact the Membership Office if you change 

your address. 

CHAPLAINõS CORNER 

The following comrades of FSK Post 11 were 
transferred to Post Everlasting:      

  
 

John Folio  
   December 13, 2021 

 

Harry H. Haslam  
   December 13, 2021 

 

Raymond P. Johnson  
   January 14, 2022 

 
May their souls, through the Mercy of God, rest 
in peace. 
 

Faithfully,  

Don Blakey,  

Chaplain 

Tickets are $1.00 and the drawing takes place 

every Tuesday Night at 7:00 pm.  (Except the 

3rd Tuesday of each month when it is drawn at 

6:50 pm).  You do not need to be present to win.  

Make sure that you have your current member-

ship card before playing.  G  L !   

ACE OF SPADES 
 

E  V   $2,267.00   
  J  25, 2022 

  

Updated rules are available in the lounge. 

Top Recruiters for 2022 

9 New members: Patricia L. Swiderski 
 

6 New members: Willie Jenkins 
 

5 New members: PC Joe Rizzo 
 

4 New members: Kevin Joyner, George Smith III 
 

3 New members: PC Howard Hoy, PC David 

Swiderski, Keith Midberry (SAL) 
 

 

2 New Members: PC Wayne Kaikko, Kim Davis, 

David Wirtz 
 

1 New Member:  George Cook, Harold Dorsey, 

Christopher Edmundson, Wayne Fox (SAL), Willie 

Gammage, Mike Jackson, Charles Johnson, PC 

Curtis Jones, Roosevelt Kemp, Clyde Law, Mark 

Minter, David Quin, Oscar Shankle, Otis Smith, 

Emily Vanleer, Pat Williams 

Free 2023 Dues 

Recruit five new Legion members (veterans) be-

fore June 1, 2022 and your 2023 dues will be paid 

by the post. You can also win a free membership 

by attending the monthly post meeting held at 7:30 

pm on the 2nd Tuesday of the month. 

Top Recruiter for January 2022 

3 New members: Willie Jenkins 

Wanted for Museum display  

Medium Long Sleeve Marine Corps khaki shirt 

with tie and clip.  Needed to complete a Marine 

Uniform. 

Hunter P. Black; Thomas Demmon; Christopher J. 
Edmundson; Heather Lonebear; Carmen M. Rosa; 
Andrew Smith; Emily Vanleer; Sheri O. Wilson; Ri-
cardo A. Wyatt; Youssef Aboul-Enein; Richard M. 
Charles; Jonathan Covell; Kareem Y. Drummond 

http://www.legion.org/renew
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S.A.L. News by Jeffrey Seiler, Commander 

The Clifford Yinger  Scholarship  

The American Legion, Francis Scott Key Post #11, and the estate of Past C
 

 
 

 
 

All descendants of 1 thru 3. 
 

Graduate students are not eligible for scholarships 

Applications are available in the lounge or in the Admin Office beginning on January 3, 2022. The scholar-

ship will be in the amount of $2,000 per year for two years.  The second yearôs award is contingent upon the 

Post receiving a letter of acceptance/continuation from your scholastic institution along with a transcript of 

your grades from the previous year.  Overall GPA must be 2.5 or higher. Application are due back in the Ad-

min Office by April 15, 2022.   

Good news is out there as we are in the phases of distributing the booster vaccine for the horrendous 

Covid-19 virus but please do not forget your face covering when entering our Post. Cloth face cover-

ings are one of the most powerful weapons we have to slow and stop the spread of the virus ï particu-

larly when used universally within a community setting.  All Americans have a responsibility to pro-

tect themselves, their families and their communities.  

Dues, what can I say?  If you have not paid your dues, they are now overdue. We have approximately 150 mem-

bers that have not paid their dues yet.  Wayne Fox is doing a tremendous job collecting dues and getting our mem-

bers their cards.  The Sons of The American Legion membership calendar year is from July 1st, 2021 to June 30th, 

2022.  The dues are $35.00 per member and $15.00 for junior members. If you have NOT PAID your dues this is a 

reminder that your dues are now PAST DUE.  Please stop by the post and PAY YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES.  

Thank you.   

The Sonôs of The American Legion hopes that everyone has a nice Valentineôs Day and hope you are looking forward 

to one of the most interesting festive days of the year: Saint Patrickôs Day on March 17th.     

The Special Olympics Polar Bear plunge has been rescheduled again and it will now be held on March 24th through the 

26th at Sandy Point State Park.  If you are interested in attending or doing the Plunge, please see Jeff Seiler and he will 

get you the information that is needed.  Google ñPlungefest 2022 MSP Polar Bear Plungeò to find more information. 

The Sons of The American Legion continues to support the children and youth programs. Right now the Oratorical pro-

gram is in full swing with several young adults who competed at the post level in January.  Congratulations to the win-

ner! The winner advances to the district level competition on February 19 at Post 282 in Woodsboro. The Sons of The 

American Legion scholarship applications are available behind the bar. Remember that they are due back by April 15th. 

The next meeting for the Sons of The American Legion will be held on Monday March 7, 2022, at 6:30 pm in the 

lounge.  Please mark your calendars and plan on attending to learn about the Sons and the upcoming events.  

Here are some important dates to remember in March: 

March 1st   Jeffôs Birthday but also Peace Corps Day 

ñI prefer peace. But if it must come, let it come in my time so my children can live in peaceò Thomas Paine. 

March 2nd   Ash Wednesday  

March 12th  Juliaôs Birthday also known as Girl Scout Day or Plant a Flower Day 

March 13th  Daylight Saving Time  

March 15th   Ides of March 

March 17th   Saint Patrickôs Day 
 

Sons Continuing the Tradition of Caring!! 
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Legion Riders By Tim Smith, Director 

Auxiliary News By Deb Cline, President 

Remember to like our page on Facebook -  Francis Scott Key Unit 11 American Legion Auxiliary. 

If you would like to become a member or supporting member, please attend our meetings. You can also contact our 

Membership Chairman (Jami Clevenger) at jamiclevenger@outlook.com or go to our website. Membership is free, but 

you must be a Legionnaire, Auxiliary, or SAL member with dues paid up to date. You do not need to own a motorcycle 

to become a supporting member. We meet on the 1st Thursday of every month at 7:00 pm sharp in the meeting bay. 

You must renew your membership annually to stay an active member and continue to receive emails. For all members, 

please contact our Membership Chairman with any changes to your contact status to continue receiving up to date infor-

mation. 

Please visit our website WWW.ALRFSKPOST11.ORG for all scheduled rides, events, applications, etc., and more in-

formation on the American Legion Riders. Please also check out our Face Book page, The American Legion Riders of 

FSK Post 11, and give us a like. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at tsmith@shulmanrogers.com 

or 301-704-4947. 

Please pay your dues for 2022! Your membership matters! Dues are $30.00 and $7.00 for junior members 
(17 and younger). You can renew FOUR ways ï 1) Stop at the legion and pay dues at the office or drop them 
at the bar. 2) Mail your dues (checks payable to FSK Unit 11) to the Post home at 1450 Taney Ave., Freder-
ick, MD 21702. 3) Renew online at Legion-aux.org. 4) Call National Auxiliary Organization (Monday ï Fri-
day 8:00 am ï 4:30 pm EST) at 317-569-4570 to pay over the phone. You must have your membership ID 
available if you are paying online or calling National. 

Hope everyone is having a healthy, happy, and safe New Year! Our next regular Unit meeting 

is February 15th at 7:00 pm. We hope to see you there. Please remember to document your 

time when you volunteer for anything. We will need these for reports at the end of April. 

Volunteers are needed for Post Bingo on Wednesday evenings. Doors open at 4:30 pm, the Unit does all the 

concession. Snacks (candy, chips, and soda) are sold from 4:30 pm to 7:00 pm and at halftime. Orders for 

the kitchen are taken from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm. Also, Post does Bingo on the first Sunday of the month. 

Help is needed to serve food from Noon to 2:00 pm and to help at the snack bar from 11:30 am to about 3:00 

pm.  If you can help for an hour or two, please contact Patricia Swiderski in the front office (301-662-9345). 

Thanks in advance if you are willing to give us some of your time. 

The Unitôs Scholarship Applications are now available in the lounge and office at the Post home. There are 

also two other Scholarships available through the SAL and Post. You can apply for all of them but must pro-

vide a separate transcript for each. There are other scholarships available at the Department level for both 

the American Legion and Auxiliary. Please let us know if you need any help locating them. 

A few reminders to everyone - we have containers in the lobby to the Post lounge for food for the Frederick 

Food Bank and clothes for the Homeless Shelter. Our National Security Chairman Norma Smith collects 

manufacturer coupons to send to our troops overseas.  She works in the Office at the Post part-time and 

would be grateful for the extra coupons you may have. Our Juniors are still collecting all sizes of pajamas 

for ñCasey Cares Foundationò. This collection of pajamas is done throughout the year. Also, through 

ñHammyôs Heartò, which is part of Caseyôs Cares, they are collecting gift cards for grocery and drug stores. 

These are presented to families in need of assistance. Any amount is appreciated. 

February brings in cold weather and snow with a longing for warmer days and riding.  Now is the time 

to get your motorcycles serviced and ready for the road. Our Riders gathering is scheduled for May 13, 

2022 at the Lewistown social club.  Riders from other post throughout the district are invited to attend 

this meet and greet.  I am looking forward to sharing ideas on how we can better serve our post and the community. I 

would like to see this become an annual event, with a different chapter hosting it each year. More information to follow 

in the coming months. 

https://www.facebook.com/FSKUNIT11/
mailto:jamiclevenger@outlook.com
http://WWW.ALRFSKPOST11.ORG
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionRidersPost11
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionRidersPost11
mailto:tsmith@shulmanrogers.com
http://www.Legion-aux.org
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FSK Post 11 Library 
 

The Library is available for the enjoyment of Post 11 Ameri-
can Legion Family Members, and it is an Honor System Li-
brary. Books may be taken out, or read in the Library. 

Post 11 Library Hours 
 

Monday ï Friday  11:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Saturday & Sunday 2:00 pm - 5:00 PM 

 

We request that you check in with the Bartender  
before and after you go to the Library Area. 

 

Book Check Out/Return Procedure 
 

Sign Out Procedure: 

§ Books may be borrowed as long as needed. 

§ Sign Out Books in Library Binder. 
 

Return Procedure: 

§  Sign In Books in Library Binder when Returned. 

§ Placed returned book in Return Box. 

  

FSK Post 11 is looking for stories and  memories of your service time for our  Military Life section 
of the newsletter. Stories are also welcome from the children or spouse of a veteran. Send your arti-
cles by e-mail to: PSwiderski.fsk11@gmail.com  or by letter to FSK Post 11, 1450 Taney Ave, 
Frederick MD 21702. Please include your Name, Branch of Service (if applicable) and a phone 
number (in case we have a question). 

The Auxiliary and SAL have a schol-

arship program for high school sen-

iors.  These are two different applica-

tions in addition to the Yinger Schol-

arship that is sponsored by the Post. 

You may apply for all three scholar-

ships, but you must provide a sepa-

rate transcript for each scholarship 

you apply for. Applications are avail-

able in the lounge or in the office. 

Please turn them in at the front office 

by April 15, 2022. 

Operation Second Chance 

The OSC Mission is to provide emergency financial assistance to our beloved United States 

of America wounded Veterans, and LEOôs (Law Enforcement Officers) who are injured in 

the line of duty. To date, OSC has provided more than 9 million dollars in care since Cindy 

founded her amazing organization in 2004. OSC exists to give them the much-needed support, care, and 

peace of mind when others cannot. Our new Heroes retreat center known as Heroes Ridge at Raven Rock, 

located in Fairfield, PA. Our goal is to offer our guests a worry and carefree Heroes Ridge Experience 

which will include lodging, food, and activities. In other words, ALL THEIR expenses will be paid so they 

can come relax and have the peace of mind they deserve! 

Please visit Operation Second Chance today and consider helping us Help ALL of them! https://

operationsecondchance.org  

Come meet the founder of Operation Second Chance, Cindy McGrew and OSC (Operation Second Chance) 

Honorary Ambassador Mary Pat Kulina at our Post meeting on February 8th at 7:30 pm to learn more about 

this program. 

BINGO VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

We are looking for volunteers to help with Wednesday evening and the 1st Sunday Bingos.  For Wednesday 

night bingo, help is needed selling tip jars (4:30 pm to about 8:30 pm), working the snack bar (4:30 pm to 

about 8:30 pm) or delivering orders from the kitchen (5:00 pm - 7:30 pm).  On Sunday, help is needed selling 

tip jars (Noon - 4:00 pm), serving food (Noon - 2:00 pm) and helping at the snack bar (11:30 am - 3:30 pm).  

If you can help for an hour or two, please contact Patricia Swiderski in the front office (301-662-9345).  

mailto:PSwiderski.fsk11@gmail.com?subject=Military%20Life
https://operationsecondchance.org
https://operationsecondchance.org
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Every Wednesday 
 
 

Doors open at 4:30 pm. Bingo sales start at 5:00 pm.   
Games start at 7:00 pm. 

 

GAMES: Early Bird, Winner Take All, Specials, 
Quickies, Regular Bingo, Senior Jackpot, Grand 

Slam (Jackpot $2,500).   
 

30 games in total.   
 

Players receive a Loyalty card and earn a free 6 
pack of regular games with a filled card. 

 

Ball Games prior to Early Bird games 
Tip Jars available. 

 

Snack bar (candy, chips, soda) open 4:30 - 7:00 pm 
and at halftime.  Kitchen open 5:00 - 7:00 pm only. 
 

Payout is determined by the number of players.  
 

Minimum payout $60.00 

S  B  -  

F  6, 2022 
 

Doors open at 11:30 am - Lunch served 

at noon. 
 

Games start at 2:00 pm - Twenty (20) 

games - $500.00 payout per game.  

Two $1,000.00 Jackpot Games.  Two 

50/50 Games. 
 

$50.00 Advance Ticket  

$60.00 At The Door 
 

Reserve seating available for advance 

ticket sales.  Advance tickets available 

in the lounge -  1450 Taney Ave.  

February Lucky Three Daily Draw  

Lucky Three Daily Draw is back for February 2022.  Tickets are available in the Administrative Office, or at the 

Bar until February 6th.   

Lucky Three Daily Draw Rules 

Purchase ticket for $10.00.  Only 500 tickets to be sold per game.   

Game last all month, specific to the month/year listed on the ticket. Fifty-six chances to win. 

Each ticket has two random three-digit numbers in the upper left and right corners.  These numbers are 

unique to each ticket. 

Using the Maryland Pick Three evening drawing.  If one of your numbers matches the evening pick three 

number for that specific day, you win the amount listed for that day. Payout ranges from $50.00 - $500.00  

How to collect your winnings:  The admin office will contact you the following day of the drawing or on 

Monday for the drawings held Friday - Sunday to let you know you won and how you want to receive the 

check (mailed or picked up at the bar).  

Winners have sixty (60) days from the end of the game to collect their money.  Any money not claimed will 

be donated back to the Post. 
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Frederick County Community Blood Drive.  The American Red Cross holds a 

monthly Blood Drive at the Frederick Donor Center located at 141 Thomas 

Johnson Drive, Frederick.  The date varies each month, call 1-800-733-2767 

for an appointment and date for their upcoming drive.  

Ace of Spades  

Winner 

Congratulation to the latest winner, Bill 

Lach. He won $2,791.00 on January 4, 2022.  

On January 22, the post held their Oratorical contest.  There were 

4 high schoolers competing.  Congratulations to Diya Jha for 

winning for the second year in a row.  Come out and show your 

support as she competes at the District level on February 19 start-

ing at 1:00 pm at Post 282 in Woodsboro, MD.  Please be in the 

upstairs banquet hall by 12:50 pm. The winner of the district 

competition will advance to the Department contest scheduled 

for 11:00 am on March 6 at Post 22 in Towson.  

26 Club  
Dues for the next 26 Club are now being collected.  Cost is $35.00 per number.  
Please put the money (checks payable to 26-club) in an envelope with your name 
and numbers being paid for. Please provide a contact number in case there are 
any questions. Deposit the envelopes in the black mail box to the right of the daily 
books. The weekly drawing will begin once  everyoneΩs dues are paid. 

̛̙̠̔̐̓̐̈ ̓̐̍̌ 

T  encourage more Military Life articles, I am reprinting my article that was originally published in 2017, 

with a reprint in 2018. Hopefully you will find the humor in it as I do now.  

My first duty assignment as an Animal Care Technician (91T) was at the Large Animal Research Facility 

(also known as Area B) at Fort Detrick. As a working farm, we had horses, cows, sheep, goats, and geese. It 

was our responsibility to bring the animals to the barn every Monday afternoon so we could collect blood for 

the researchers at USAMRIID and NCI early the next morning. As a ñnewbieò to the farm, and having no 

farming experience before, I relied on instructions from the others as to how to herd the animals, and to get 

them in the barn. I was working with an E4 to bring the sheep to the barn. Keep in mind that I am only 5 feet 

tall and weighed 110 pounds. Getting the sheep from the field was fairly simple. Getting them into the barn 

proved to be not so simple. The E4 had me stand in front of the gate that led back to the field. I was told that 

sheep were afraid of people and they wouldnôt come close to me. As the E4 worked to get the last one in the 

barn, the sheep turned around and came charging at me. Thinking that he wouldnôt come close to me, I held 

my ground. The next thing I know, my feet are airborne and my backside is hitting the ground. After the 

laughter stopped, the NCOIC asked why I didnôt move. I explained what I was told by the E4, and the NCO 

chuckled again and said ñWelcome to the farmò. Longest 30 days of my life.       

Patricia Swiderski 

US Army 

1987 - 1994 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
 TO THE FOLLOWING POST #11 LEGIONNAIRES 

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS IN FEBRUARY* 

*If you are a Legion Member (Not SAL or Auxiliary) and your name is not listed and your birthday is this 
month, please contact the front office (301-662-9345) to update our records. 

The Veterans History Project at the Library of Congress 

The mission of the VHP of the American Folklife Center is to collect, preserve, and make accessible the personal ac-

counts of American wartime veterans so that future generations may hear directly from veterans and better understand 

the realities of war.ò  Collections may take the form of war veteransô first-hand oral histories, memoirs, collections of 

original photographs and letters, diaries, and other historical documents from World War I through the present. 

The Frederick County Veterans History Project (an activity under the auspices of the Federal Library of Congress) has 

been active since 2002.  We have recorded interviews with several hundred veterans here in the county, most notably 

focusing on survivors of World War II and Korea.  These video recording are stored in the Maryland Room of the Burr 

Artz Public Library in downtown Frederick as well as being on file with the Library of Congress. We are very interested 

in continuing this historical activity to record individual histories from more recent service.  If you are willing to be in-

terviewed, or are simply interested in finding out more about the program, please contact Jim Hubbard at 240-578-4961 

or on e-mail at jandshubbard@comcast.net.  Additionally, we are also very interested in recruiting additional interview-

ers and will be happy to offer training for that task.   

 

George J Abernathy   Elsa Allen   Garry Barksdale   Mark Barrick   Brendan T Beaton   

Donnell Blakey   Donald Blumenauer   Beverly Bowen   T. Michael Bradley   Stephen L Brossart Sr 

Herbert Brown   Ronald Butts   Michael J Caughlin   Nicholas Chomycia   Robert Claggett   

Norman M Covert   Wayne H Critzman   Paul O Curran   Clinton K Curtis   Joseph Czarnecki   

Chris J Davis   Harold C Delauter   Wayne E Delauter   Amalio F Dia   John Dotter   

Mark S Easton   Ernst W Eulenstein   Gregory Falzetta   Joseph Ford   John D Fouche   

Greg Fowlkes   Donald H Fravel Jr David P Friedrich   George W Fulmer Sr Robert A Glosenger   

Robert C Hargis   Darren Harris   Robert C Heller Jr Edward W Jackson   Robert E Johnson   

Samuel N Jones   Rudolph O Jordan Jr Frank S Keyser II Scott D King   Gabriel G Ledesma   

Andrew W Little   Steven Livingston   Edward W Long   Michael W Long   Ralph A Lopez   

Michael B Luhn   Brian C Luthers   Larry L Lux   Allan A Marks   Quincy J Martin   

Richard Massengill   Shawn K McAtee   Kyle McGuinness   Kenneth Mitchell   Robert B Morrow   

Kemmith L Mosley   Dennis M Murphy   Gregory A Oakley   Patrick W O'Brien   Robert E Olenick   

Samuel E Palm   Richard Palmer   Kenneth A Partyka Sr George S Peet Jr Thomas Plunkett Jr 

Thomas R Pryor   Thomas W Pryor   Kenneth J Reese   Michael G Renn   James N Rhoten   

Andrew L Rogalski   Gary L Rollins   Donald E Rudisill   Peter Ruiz   Edward M Schairer   

Terry L Schlegel   Robert G Shafer   Warren Shannon   John J Slezak   Gregg E Spellman   

Rudolph Spencer   Christopher Springs   Glen E Staley   Lawrence Steinfeldt   Joseph J Swiderski Jr 

Christopher Taylor Sr Robert L Taylor   William E Thrasher   Jorge G Trevino   Betty Tucker   

James A Tucker   Walter W Tweedy   Gary R Varner   Nancy L Vause   Stephen E Wagaman   

Terrence Walsh   Alan K Ward   Larry E Wenschhof   David G Zeigler    

mailto:jandshubbard@comcast.net
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  SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THURS. FRI. SAT. 

30 
Operations 

Mtg 9 am 

31 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Pizza 5 - 7 pm 
 

1 
 
 
 
Ace of Spades  
7 pm 
 

Executive 
Mtg 7:30 pm 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bingo 7 pm 

3 
 

L) 2 pc. Fried 
Ckn., M. Pota-
toes, Gravy, Veg. 
& Roll 
 
 
Riders Mtg 7pm 
 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
 

 

6 

 
 

Bingo 
11:30 am 

 
 
 

7 
    

 

 
 
 
 

Pizza 5 - 7 pm 
 
SAL Mtg 6:30 pm 

8 
 

 

 
 
Ace of Spades  
7 pm 
 
Post Mtg 7:30 pm 

9 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bingo 7 pm 

10 
 

L) 2 pc. Fried 
Ckn., M. Pota-
toes, Gravy, Veg. 
& Roll 
 

 

11 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
 
 
 

 

13 

Super Bowl  

LVI 

 

 

 

14 
 

Valentineôs Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pizza 5 - 7 pm 

15 
  
 

 
 
 
Ace of Spades 
6:50 pm 
 
Auxiliary Mtg 
7 pm 

16 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Bingo 7 pm 

17 
 

L) 2 pc. Fried 
Ckn., M. Pota-
toes, Gravy, Veg. 
& Roll 
 
 

 

18 
 

 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

District  
Oratorical  
Contest 1:00 pm 
Post 282 
Woodsboro 

20 

 

 

21 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Pizza 5 - 7 pm 

22 
 

 
 
 
 
Ace of Spades 
7pm 
 

23 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Bingo 7 pm 

24 
 

L) 2 pc. Fried 
Ckn., M. Pota-
toes, Gravy, Veg. 
& Roll 

25 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

 

27 

 
Operations 

Mtg 9 am 
 

 

 

 

 

28 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pizza 5 - 7 pm 

March 1 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ace of Spades 7 
pm 
 

Executive 
Mtg 7:30 pm 

 
 

2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bingo 7 pm 

3 
 

L) 2 pc. Fried 
Ckn., M. Pota-
toes, Gravy, Veg. 
& Roll 
 

 
 
Riders Mtg 7 pm 

4 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
 
 

Lunch:  11:00 am - 2:00 pm Monday - Friday 

Lite Fare: Wednesday - Friday 2:00 - 4:00 pm 

Dinner:  Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday  -  4:00 - 7: 00 pm          

     Friday  - 4:00 - 9:00 pm  

Friday Night Entertainment  

Due to the high positivity rate of COVID 19 and to help stop the spread of the virus, Friday 

night entertainment has been canceled until further notice.   
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Francis Scott Key Post 11  

Temporary Menu (updated 8/15/2021) 

Appetizers 

 

 

Salads 

 

 

Soup 

            Soup of the Day      Cup - $3.50   Bowl – ϷпΦрл 

 

Sides Items - $1.75 

 

 

Sandwiches - Cold 

All cold sandwiches are served with chips and pickles. 

Topping choices: Lettuce, Tomato, Mayo, Onion 

Add cheese for an additional $0.25 (American, Cheddar, Swiss, or Provolone) 

 

 

Chicken Tenders (4) $6.50 Mozzarella Sticks $5.50 

Hot Wings Breaded (10) $9.00 Wing Dings Breaded (8)  $7.50 

Thai Wings Breaded (10)  $9.00 Naked Wings (7) $8.00 

Haddock Bites (10) $8.00   

Side Salad $3.25 Grilled Chicken Salad $8.00 

Tuna Salad Platter $8.00 Chicken Salad Platter $7.50 

Chef Salad $8.00   

French Fries (FF) Curly Fries Sweet Potato Fries Cole Slaw 

Onion Petals Onion Rings Mashed Potatoes Applesauce 

Ham & Turkey Club $8.75 Ham Club $8.00 

Turkey Club $8.00 Ham Wrap $7.75 

Turkey Wrap $7.75 Tuna Salad  $5.50 

Chicken Salad  $5.50 BLT $5.50 

Turkey  $4.50 Ham & Cheese $4.50 

Page 1 of 2 
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Dates to Remember: 
 

January 30 - Operations meeting - 9:00 am 

February 1 - Executive meeting - 7:30 pm   

February 3 - Riders meeting - 7:00 pm 

February 6 - Bingo - Doors open at 11:30 am 

February 7 - SAL meeting 6:30 pm 

February 8 - Post meeting - 7:30 pm 

February 15 - Auxiliary Meeting 7:00 pm 

February 21 - Presidents Day  

February 27 - Operations meeting - 9:00 am 

March 1 - Executive meeting - 7:30 pm 

March 3 - Riders meeting - 7:00 pm 

March 10 - New Member Orientation 7:00 pm  

Sandwiches - Hot 

All hot sandwiches are served with chips and pickles except where noted. 

Topping choices: Lettuce, Tomato, Mayo, Onion 

 

Dinner 

All dinners served with 2 side items and a small salad. 

 Chicken 

   4 pc All White or Mixed Fried Chicken   $14.75 

   2 pc White or Dark Chicken         $ 11.00 
       

 Seafood 

   Haddock (fried or broiled)        $14.00 

   Fried Shrimp (7)                                 $13.25 

  

Hamburger w/FF $7.25 Bacon Cheeseburger w/FF $8.50 

Cheeseburger w/FF $7.75 Cheese Steak Sub w/FF $8.50 

Hot Dog $3.25 Turkey Rueben w/FF $8.25 

Rueben w/FF $8.25 Tuna Melt (on Rye Bread) $7.00 

Patty Melt w/FF $8.25 Haddock w/FF & Cole Slaw $8.25 

Grilled Cheese $3.50 Grilled Chicken w/FF & Cole Slaw $8.25 

Grilled Cheese & Ham $4.50 Hot Turkey (1 side) $8.25 

Grilled Cheese & Bacon $4.75 Shrimp Basket w/FF & Cole Slaw $9.25 

Lunch:  11:00 am - 2:00 pm Monday - Friday 

Lite Fare:  

Tuesday 5:00 - 7:00 pm 

Wednesday - Friday 2:00 - 4:00 pm 

Dinner:  

Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday  

  4:00 - 7: 00 pm          

Friday  4:00 - 9:00 pm  

Page 2 of 2 

Friday Night Specials* 

4:00 - 9:00 pm 

Nachos Supreme   $8.75 

Hot Roast Beef Sandwich  

with 1 side    $9.00 
 

Shrimp 

    1/2 pound    $7.00 

    1 pound    $14.00 

* Limited Availability 


